
	 	

Promoting conservation, sportsmanship and education in respect to walleye fishing.

october 2011

Calendar
of Events 

2010 Memberships Expired February 28th 
– If you have not renewed Please do so

Thursday, October 20th
General Meeting

guest speaker: Devils Lake Panel

Thursday, November 3rd
Board Meeting – Kelly Inn Fargo

6 pm – 7 pm
All Members are welcome

Thursday, December 2nd
Board Meeting – Kelly Inn Fargo

6 pm – 7 pm
All Members are welcome

December 8th
General Meeting

Angler Night “On Ice” with Tony Roach

Thursday, January 5th
Board Meeting – Kelly Inn Fargo

6 pm – 7 pm
All Members are welcome

December 8th
General Meeting

Panel of experts from Brainerd Area

SAVE THE DATE
2012 Dinner Dance

Saturday, February 4th, 2012
Kelly Inn  – Fargo, ND

(more details on pg 5)

ALL MEETINGS AT  7PM AT THE  
KELLY INN OF FARGO, UNLESS 

OTHERWISE STATED.

Over the last few decades, Devils Lake has swallowed houses, farmland, and 
anything else in it way.  While this is very unfortunate for the local population, it 
has created one of the best walleye fisheries in the upper Midwest.  With so much 
water there, it can be frustrating trying to locate and catch the elusive walleyes 
that are so popular.

On October 20th during the FM Walleye meeting at the Kelly Inn in Fargo, 5 local 
professional anglers will have a panel discussion on locations & presentations, tips 
& tactics, for increasing your odds on this rapidly changing body of water. Dave 
Randash, who is a guide on the lake, will lead the panel. Troy Morris, Cory Heiser, 
Don Denning and Chad Maloy all fish the Masters Walleye Circuit and spend 
considerable time trying to unlock the secrets of Devils Lake walleye fishing.  The 
amount of “Devils” knowledge these 5 guys possess is simply amazing.   If you 
have any interest in fishing this lake, you will definitely want to attend.

Doors open at 6:30pm and 
the seminar starts at 7:00 pm

This meeting is free and open to the public.
Bring a friend!!!

The “DEVIL’S” in the details

Dave Randash NPAA#29	 Troy Morris NPAA#166	 Corey Heiser NPAA# 373	 Don Denning NPAA#140	 Chad Maloy NPAA #499
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President’s Comments...   	 Working the Big Cormorant Fall Classic from a volunteer’s perspective.
Friday, setting up the tournament trailer, installing pumps, electrical cords, hoses and raising the Big Board and writing all 80 teams names and of 
course the rules meeting.
Saturday, day one of the Fall Classic, started out very early with boats arriving at 6:30am for inspection, than off to the Y Camp, by water of course! At 
7:50am the roar from the first of three fights of boats, each released 15mins apart, can be heard across the entire lake as they start the tournament. 
During tournament hours there is plenty of work (FUN) to do. Checking on boats, calibrating the scale and measuring and weighing tournament fish 
are just some of the things that happen throughout the day.
The crowd builds as the first flight of boats arrives at the Y Camp headquarters. Many bags of fish are brought to the scales in hope of a good starting weight.
Sunday, the final day of the Fall Classic, starts out with teams wondering if they have the right set-up to cash a check or better yet over take the leaders. 
The leading teams posted over 17lbs the first day, a good weight but they can be caught. The boats come back and their fish are weighed. Everyone 
listens as the official weights are announced. After all the trophies and checks handed out the day leaders hold on, with over 31lbs of fish for the 
tournament, to win the Fall Cormorant Classic.
Time to close up the tournament trailer, clean up the area and go home.
A VERY BIG THANK YOU TO ALL VOLUNTEERS!!!   I’ll see all of you at the Oct. 20th general meeting.
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DL Marina: 218-847-7291

Lake Lida: 218-532-2628
Tim Sweeney at

3 Locations to serve you better
• Two miles west of

Detroit Lakes on Hwy 10
• At the Detroit Lakes Marina

• Lake Lida
DL Toll Free: 800-774-2628

Your exclusive Lund
Fiberglass dealer

for the region!

5608 Hwy 75 South  •  Moorhead, MN 56560
(218) 233-4489  • http://www.moorheadmarine.com

3471 University Dr S
Fargo, ND 58103 (701) 356-3700

Garden Hut of Fargo
“Your Northland Outdoor Power

Equipment Center - featuring Easy
Angler and Lodge Fish Houses.”

500 2nd Ave N	 701.293.2400
Fargo, ND 58102 	 800.423.3344

701.237.5948
1020 25th St S  	 Fargo, ND 58103 

3450 Main Ave	 701.293.7325
Fargo, ND 58103 	 www.swanston.com

Gary Sauvageau President

2115 SE Main St
Moorhead, MN

218-287-9100
MON.-FRI. 8:30-6:00
SAT. 8:30-3:00

1020 25th St S	S tudio: 701.237.3767
Fargo, ND 58103 	 Office: 701.237.5346
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	 	 	 	 	      By Scotty Brewer

The big day had finally come.  The September FM Walleye meeting was 
the day picked to draw the winning ticket for the 2011 Custom Rod & Reel 
Combo.  There were many people in attendance that had purchased tickets of 
which many were sold that night, and everyone was excited when the tickets 
were brought up front for the drawing. 5-1/2 year old Max Johnson, son of 
board member Scot Johnson was chosen to draw the winning ticket.  Max 
reached in and pulled out a ticket purchase by Willy Lisburg of West Fargo.  
Willy bought his winning ticket from club President Gary Sauvageau who 
won a $50 Scheels Gift card.  Gary then, out of the kindness of his heart, 
donated the gift card back to be given out with the other raffle prizes for the 	

	 	 	 	 	      evening.  

Congratulations to Willy on winning such a beautiful package and many thanks to anyone that sold tickets and 
everyone that purchased tickets.  Thanks to all of you, we generated over $1000 to be used in the FM Walleyes 
University, youth education programs. Special thanks to Chuck DeRemer for building the rod, which many 
consider a work of art and to Scheels for supplying us with the reel.  FM Walleyes Unlimited wishes the best 
of luck to all of you in next years Rod Raffle.  Hopefully you too can be a winner.

2011 Custom Rod Raffle

Max Johnson

FM WAlleyes University kicks off in October!

The first FM walleyes University of the 2011-2012 season will take place 
prior to the October 20th regular club meeting at the Kelly Inn on Main 
Avenue.  The youth class will be held from 6:00 to 6:50 p.m. followed by 
the club meeting at 7:00 p.m.  The class will be guiding young anglers in 
“Making Their Own Fishing Tackle”.  This topic has been a very popular 
one in the past, allowing the youngsters to learn how to tie snell knots 
for use in live bait rigging.  They are able to take the snelled hooks one 
step further and build their own spinner rigs.  In addition, there will be jig 
painting and spoon designing stations.  Each participant will be able to go 
home with a tackle pack containing the tackle that they made, ready to go 
the next time that they head out on the water.

If your child, or another child that you know is interested in Participating in this class please contact Scot 
Johnson or Bill Carr, FM Walleyes Unlimited Co-Coordinators of the youth education program.

Scot Johnson  •  Phone: 701-238-0967   Email: scotkara@cableone.net
Bill Carr  •  Phone: 218-790-7452   Email: bcifish@hotmail.com
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Lee Ruhn has been a resident of SE ND since 1943 and 
has been an avid outdoorsman all his life.  Lee was invited 
to fish on the Missouri with friends in 2007 and saw his 
friends struggling with their landing nets.  His son in law 
was building a home in Roseau at the time and painting 
with a paint pole.  He looked at Lee and said.  You should 
put a net on this pole.  It would make a great net.  Lee likes 
challenges like this so a week later he approached his local 
machine shop and swapped some ideas how he might do 
so.  It cost some risk capital and personal sweat but 
resulted in a very good product which others ask him to 

make for them.  As time went on, other ideas on how to improve his product kept coming his way.  Four years 
into it he has over 800 customers and two very nice nets that have evolved into nets that are easy to use and 
extremely strong.  The space saver series are most popular and available in 20 and 24 inch hoop sizes. 

Check out his web site at: a-better-net.com
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ANNUAL DINNER DANCE 
Entertainment provided by 

“Work Release”

SATURDAY,
FEBRUARY 4th, 2012 

Doors open @ 5pm 
Dinner @ 6pm 

Dance from 8pm to 12am 

Kelly Inn on Main 
3800 Main Ave 

Fargo ND

Tickets are $25 each 
Contacts:

Tami Stillwell 701 367 6741 or stillwelltami@ideaone.net
 Scot Johnson 701 238 0967 
 Sahr’s Sudden Service, Ron Sahr 293-1918 
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NPAA Fishing Club Partner Program 
NPAA News Release
September 2011
	 	 	 	
Forestville, WI- The National Professional Anglers Association recently announced a new Fishing Club Partner 
Program.  Pat Neu, NPAA Executive Director also was pleased to announce that the first club to join was the FM 
Walleyes Unlimited club of North Dakota.

He said, “We want to join forces with many other fishing clubs across the nation, and are proud that FM Walleyes 
Unlimited is our inaugural club partner.”  Equally excited to become affiliated with NPAA was Kyle Agre, a 
board member with the club.  Agre said, “This is a perfect fit for us.  We have a common mission of growing the 
sport.  The NPAA is national and we’re doing much the same on the local level.”

FM Walleyes Unlimited was inducted into the National Fresh Water Fishing Hall of Fame earlier this year for 
their educational and youth efforts, for their tie-in with fishing promotions and tournaments and for their many 
decades of service in the Fargo-Moorhead region.  Agre said the club consists of 350 family memberships 
representing about 600 individuals.  The club formed in the mid-1970’s.

Neu said, “Partnering with fishing clubs that already promote the sport is an extremely effective strategy to target 
the NPAA’s efforts to grow the sport.”  He cited the benefits for clubs, including:

	 •	 Club news releases that will be forwarded to an email distribution list of 1,200 NPAA members, media 
	 	 and industry leaders.
	 •	 Clubs will receive no-charge booth space at the annual NPAA Annual Conference.
	 •	 Two Club member representatives will receive no-charge admission to the NPAA Annual Conference.
	 •	 Clubs will receive a link on the NPAA site to their website.
	 •	 NPAA will offer a Club Page on the NPAA Forums.
	 •	 NPAA will support one “future angler/youth event” for each club annually.
	 •	 A new-member discount will be offered for club members who join the NPAA.

Agre said FM Walleyes Unlimited liked the increased visibility, and enhanced media connections the NPAA 
offers. He also felt this new partnership would stir some folks into joining their club.  He said, “The more we can 
promote fishing, the better off we all are.”  Go to www.fmwalleyes.com  for more information.

The NPAA is a non-profit organization focused on growing the sport of fishing and increasing the professionalism 
of its members.  Supporting partners include: Northland Fishing Tackle, Navionics, Mercury Marine, Evinrude 
Outboards, Yamaha, Lund Boats, Ranger Boats, The Next Bite, Toyota, Oahe Wings and Walleyes Guide Service, 
Outdoor First Media, Advanced Tex Screen Printing, Worldwide Marine Underwriters, FLW Outdoors, AIM, 
North American Media Group, Frabill, John Butts Outdoors, Prairie Pillow Sportsman’s Lodge, J.J. Keller Fishing 
Team, The Reel Shot, U.S. Forest Service, Great Lakes Sea Grant, FPS Financial Planning Services, Off-Shore 
Tackle, Fin-Tech Tackle, Berkley, Liddle Marketing, Optima Batteries, Simms Fishing Products, Pasha Lake 
Cabins, National Fleet Graphics, G2 Gemini and Fish On Kids Books.  More NPAA member and association 
news can be viewed at www.npaa.net.  Call Pat Neu, Executive Director, (920)856-6151 with questions.

NPAA Welcoms Fishing Clubs as partners
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Club members do well on the Masters walleye circuit

The Masters Walleye Circuit wrapped up its season of qualifying events recently at Cass Lake, MN. Many 
local teams were fighting for Team of the Year awards, Divisional awards and births to the 2012 World Walleye 
Championships. The MWC only invites the top 45 point-accumulating teams that fished at least three tournaments 
(including 25 spots reserved for “Premier” teams that registered prior to the earlybird deadline last winter). 4 
teams with ties to FM Walleyes accumulated enough points to qualify for the Championship to be held in October, 
2012 in Prairie du Chen, WI.

Ron Deutz & Spencer Deutz
2012 World Walleye Championship Qualifier
2011 Father Son Team of the Year
2012 NTC Qualifier
2nd Place MWC West Division
3rd Mobridge, 7th Cass Lake, 12th Devils Lake

Corey Heiser & Ken Cumber:
2012 World Walleye Championship Qualifier
2012 NTC Qualifier
5th Place Overall MWC Team of the Year
4th Place MWC West Division
7th Mobridge, 17th Devils Lake, 18th Cass Lake, 19th Lake City

Don Denning & Chad Maloy
2012 World Walleye Championship Qualifier
10th Place Overall MWC Team of the Year
5th Place MWC West Division
11th Mobridge, 12th Cass Lake, 20th Devils Lake, 38th Lake City

Troy Morris & Kevin Bruer
2012 World Walleye Championship Qualifier
15th Place Overall MWC Team of the Year
8th Place MWC West Division
10th Devils Lake, 14th Lake City, 24th Mobridge, 39th Cass Lake

	           Other members fishing the entire circuit included Corey Haugen, 
	           Mike Olson & Johnnie Candle

Sabin Rod and Gun
Memberships: $30.00
Includes: 4 meals a year, penny raffles and door prizes. 
Contacts Bill Carr 218-789-7551 Randy Mcevers 701-371-1749
Chad Byrum 218-789-7822. 

Sabin Rod and Gun
Memberships: $30.00
Includes: 4 meals a year, penny raffles and door prizes. 
Contacts Bill Carr 218-789-7551 Randy Mcevers 701-371-1749
Chad Byrum 218-789-7822. 
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board meeting minutes
BOARD MEETING MINUTES – 6pm Wednesday, August 10th, 2011 @ Kelly Inn on Main Avenue, Fargo ND
Meeting was called to order @ 6.00pm by President, Gary Sauvageau.
Absent Board Member: Steve Meyer 
General Members Present: Tami Stillwell, Ed Liberda 

Review of August board meeting minutes. Motion was made by Ron Sahr to approve the August meeting minutes as submitted. Steve Hall 
2nd. All in favor, motion carried.   
Treasurer’s Report.  
April: Motion was made by Scott Brewer to approve the April treasures report as submitted. Ric Mohan 2nd. All in favor, motion carried. 
May: Motion was made by Ric Mohan to approve the April treasures report as submitted. Scott Brewer 2nd. All in favor, motion carried.
June: Motion was made by Brian Dahlin to approve the April treasures report as submitted. Ric Mohan 2nd. All in favor, motion carried.
July: Motion was made by Scott Brewer to approve the April treasures report as submitted. Steve Hall 2nd. All in favor, motion carried. 
August: Motion was made by Ric Mohan to approve the April treasures report as submitted. Scott Brewer 2nd. All in favor, motion carried. 
September: Motion was made by Scott Brewer to approve the April treasures report as submitted. Brian Dahlin 2nd. All in favor, motion carried.

Current Membership:  Members paid; 304. Total memberships; 374. 

OLD BUSINESS:
Speaker Update:  Scotty Brewer:

Month                  Name                                    
September         Gary Korsgaden                                        
October                A panel of 3 speakers maybe, Randash, Heiser, Denning, Morris, & Maloy                
December           Tony Roach                                                 
January               Brainerd Panel                          
February              ?                                     
March                   Tom Neustrom                                        
April                       TBD
May                       TBD

If you would like to submit a picture of your trophy or just a good 
memory please e-mail your photo to:   bdahlin62@gmail.comMember Photos:
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board meeting minutes (continued)
Chad Maloy is going to helping the club with promoting our up coming speakers throughout the year. Thanks Chad!!!  

Club Outings: Steve Hall shared an up-date to the August trip at Red Lake on August 20th & 21st. We had a lower turnout but those that came 
were presented with great food and company. The fish were moving around a lot and interesting that it was windy at night but relatively calm 
during the day. We all had a great time and look forward to next year.  

Ron’s Ranch: Gary commented that we had great prizes this year and wonderful weather. The food was spectacular and a fun time for all the 
adults and kids. Thanks Ron for your hospitality and the kids loved the pool!!!

Sponsorship:  Kyle is in the process of contacting our club sponsors to up-date them with where our organization is going. Kyle is working 
to put an event together with sponsors to show our appreciation. More to follow. 

Walleye University: Scot Johnson and Bill Carr talked about the youth program for September. We are planning a youth tackle building class 
for our September meeting. This will begin at 6pm before the general meeting. An e-mail and other contacts have been sent out to get the word 
out for this meeting. We look forward to having a lot of kids participate. 

Custom Rod Raffle: Scott Brewer gave a report that we are on track with last years tickets at about $2,000 of sales. Thanks to all those helping 
to sell as all ticket sales provide funding to our youth education. 

Dinner Dance:  Tami came to give an up-date to the dinner dance. The band “Work Release” is coming back to play again. A lot o people 
really liked this band and we look forward to hearing them again. The date is set for February 4th, 2012. Tickets will be available soon. Contact 
Scot Johnson or Tami Stillwell for more information. 

Cormorant Classic: Barry Chouinard gave an up-date. At this time we have 35 entries but I am expecting more as the date gets closer. 350 
entries have been sent out for our tournament. We are still need of volunteers to help put this on. Please contact Barry or Tami if you can help. 
Barry was also checking into seeing if some organization or group would be interested in putting on a meal the Friday night before at the rules 
meeting. A possible fund-raiser for some group. If interested now or for next year, please contact Barry or Tami.  

National Professional Anglers Association: Kyle spoke on how we sponsor the NAPP and they sponsor us in return. They want to expand 
their program by partnering with us. This would provide to us access to over 1200 e-mails for our newsletter, club admin paid, no charge at a 
booth conference and we could send 2 members. 
Cost is about $250 annual and this would be a swap. This is only available to a few clubs. 
Ron Sahr made the motion to commit to their sponsorship, Rick Mohan 2nd. All in favor, motion passed. 

Nominating committee: Gary has asked for volunteers for this years nominating committee. Ron Sahr, Bill Carr, and Steve Hall said they 
would be part of this group. 

NEW BUSINESS:

FM Walleyes Address: Barry made a motion that we need to change our FM Walleyes address from Ron Sahr’s PO Box address to Barry 
Chouinard’s. Scott Brewer 2nd the motion. All in favor, motion passed. 

Ron Sahr had a wonderful gift dropped off to him from an old FM Walleye member, John Loman. 7 tackle boxes with lures in each of them. 
John wants these to be provide to the youth of our club. Our plan is to use them as prizes at a few of our club meetings. Thank you for your 
generosity John.   

Kyle has been contacted by Kristine Hautman, the author of “Hooked on Fishing” books, about having a club member help with a booth at the 
FLW Walleyes tournament in Bismarck, ND on September, 24th and 25th. We know this is the same weekend as our Cormorant Classic but 
if anyone is interested, please contact Kyle. 

ROUNDTABLE:

Scotty:  	 Tami is looking for volunteers to help sell raffle tickets at our general meeting. Please contact Scott Brewer if you would 	 	
	 like to help out. 

Motion to adjourn by Gary Sauvageau, 2nd by Rick Mohan, All in favor, motion passed.

The next board meeting will be @ 6pm on Thursday, October 6th , 2011 @ the Kelly Inn on Main, Fargo ND.   
Please remember that all general club members are welcome to attend board meetings.  

Respectfully submitted by Scot Johnson, Recording Secretary.
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Membership Application and Renewal
F-M Walleyes Unlimited, Inc. – An area sportsman’s club, dedicated to the preservation and improvement of 
walleye fishing, invites you to join and actively participate in our fishing club	 o New	 o Renew
Application for Membership:	 o  $20 	 o Jr. Member (under 18) - FREE

Name(s)____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address______________________________________________________ City_ _____________________________ State____________ Zip_________________

Phone:  Home  (______)  ______  - _____________________________________Work  (______)  ______  - _______

Do you own a boat?   o Yes  o No      Would you like to fish with other club members?   o Yes  o No

E-mail:___________________________________________________________________________________________

Membership requirements: Persons desiring membership must be those who can act in a sportsmanlike manner and will be 
a credit to the organization.  Receipt of this application, yearly dues and approval of the Board of Directors are required for 
membership.  
Mail application to: 
F-M Walleyes Unlimited, Inc., PO Box 1017, Moorhead, MN 56560.

Signature of Applicant:  x 
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Office Use Only

PAID Amount_________________

Date___________Init____________

Have a safe and fun fishing season from
Sahr’s Sudden Service

601 N. 4th St.	
Fargo, ND 58102	 293-1918

and

Red River Boarding Kennels
789-7510

Ron & Kathy Sahr, Owners

701.232.2491
72 Broadway 	 Fargo, ND 58102 

3000 25th St S
Fargo, ND 58103

Vision Bank

(701) 364-2020

3100 13th Ave S
Fargo, ND 58103

(701) 451-7528

Every Battery
For

Every Need
4430 17th Avenue South

Fargo, ND

701-293-8000

INDUSTRIES
(701) 277-1749 • 800-246-1749 • Fax (701) 277-1867
www.trsindustries.com       email: tarps4119@aol.com

1230 40th Street NW
In the Fargo Industrial Park • Fargo, ND 58102

Custom Boat Covers, Custom Covers For Anything
Guaranteed turn around

Easy to work with
Guaranteed quality

Rich Cossette

Mercury • Yamaha • Johnson • Evinrude • Mercruiser
Sales, Service & Used Parts

Kovash Marine
1417 1st Ave. N. • Moorhead, MN 56560

Pat Kovash
Owner/Operator	 218-233-3300
Certified Marine Tech           fax: 218-233-3399
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OFFICERS
Gary Sauvageau, President (exp: Feb., 2012)
(701) 235-5804 
garysauvageau@msn.com

Scott Brewer, V. President (exp: Feb., 2012)
218) 233-0494
scottb@NorthernPipe.com

Barry Chouinard, Treas. (exp: Feb., 2012)
(218) 790-4762
bchouinard@magnumlog.com

Scot Johnsonl, Rec. Sec. (exp: Feb., 2013)
(701) 297-0956
scotkara@cableone.net

Brian Dahlin, Corr. Sec. (exp: Feb., 2013)
(701) 371-4083
bdahlin62@gmail.com

Steve Garten, Past President
(701) 238-1362
stevegarten@q.com

BOARD of DIRECTORS
Steve Hall (exp: Feb., 2013)
(701) 261-4379
stevehall58@hotmail.com

Steve Meyer (exp: Feb., 2013)
(701) 371-7507
smeyer@lampertyards.com

Kyle Agre (exp: Feb., 2012)
(701) 526-0262
kyle.agre@gmail.com

Bill Carr (exp: Feb., 2013)
(218) 790-7452
bcifish@hotmail.com

Ron Sahr (exp: Feb., 2013)
(701) 293-1918
redriverboarding@hotmail.com

Richard Mohan (exp: Feb., 2012)
(701) 840-7792
rgmohan@cableone.net

Articles for the
2011 NOVEMBER Issue

of the Walleye Lines
will be accepted through the

28TH of OCTOBER
Any photos, articles that you have written or printed articles that you have 

obtained permission to have reprinted will be accepted. 

For more information please contact 
Brian Dahlin, Editor of the Walleye Lines at: 

bdahlin62@gmail.com

www.livetargetlures.com
www.livetargetlures.com


